











Saint Martin de Porres High School

Weekly Newsletter

February 25, 2022

Quicklinks



School Calendar



PowerSchool



Student Handbook



School Website

WORK

Spring Break MAKE-UP Time

Per our student handbook, **ALL missed CWSP workdays will require make-up time** to be completed by June 2022. *Failure to complete make-up time will result in dismissal from Saint Martin*. Below, please find the specific attendance and make-up time policy and the Senior make-up time policy as stated in the student handbook:

• **SENIORS** will not be allowed to attend Prom OR Graduation without standing make-up time. Please be sure to be proactive and get your make-up time completed as soon as possible.

How to sign-up for Make-up Time

- 1. When a student is absent, they will receive an email from "notifications@workstudyforce.com"
- Students must REQUEST a specific make-up day. The request will be sent to your supervisor for approval. Please note, students may only request make-up time when school is NOT in session.
- 3. Here are some upcoming opportunities for make-up time:
- Friday, March 11 (Spring Break No transportation available)
- Monday, March 14 (Spring Break Transportation IS available)
- Tuesday, March 15 (Spring Break Transportation IS available)
- Wednesday, March 16 (Spring Break Transportation IS available)
- Thursday, March 17 (Spring Break No transportation available)
 Friday, March 18 (Spring Break No transportation available)

If you need transportation for your CWSP make-up day, students must do two things:

- Request a make-up day when transportation is available.
- Email Ms. Natalie Brickman that you will need transportation (nbrickman@stmdphs.org)

Friday Rotation Schedule

Click HERE for the Friday Rotation Schedule

The next Friday Rotation is SENIORS on Friday, March 4, 2022.

Supervisor of the Month Nominations DUE!

LIONS - Has your CWSP supervisor or co-worker supported you on your workday? Do they deserve to be recognized as Supervisor of the Month?

Nominations are DUE Friday, February 25.

Nominate Your Supervisor for Supervisor of the Month

CWSP Hotline: 216-346-7896

Call or text us with any CWSP questions.

STUDY

Q3 Grades Close & PowerSchool Sign Up

Students are encouraged to attend Office Hours and Saturday School for assistance in class and families are encouraged to check PowerSchool for the most up-to-date grades for your students.

Wondering if you need PowerSchool access as a parent?

Hear from Saint Martin Parent Ms. Zaldivar about her experience!

"Thank you for sharing the PowerSchool information. Although I just created an account last week, it has really helped me help my son pull up his grades and focus on his work. It was easy to access and I was able to see his current grades and his missing assignments. I could also email teachers directly for clarification on what he needed more assistance with. It's great to have a direct communication for anything he needs moving forward."

Interested in creating a PowerSchool Account? Contact Stacy Miller at smiller@stmdphs.org

Senior Capstone Exhibition

The whole community is welcome to attend Senior Capstone Exhibition Night on **Wednesday**, **March 2 from 5 - 7 PM**. The seniors will be showcasing the community engagement projects they created as part of their Capstone. In addition to being a celebration of their hard work and ingenuity, this is a great chance for underclass students and their families to see the end results of our seniors' four-years here.

Scheduling Survey

We're looking at schedule changes for next year to meet the new State of Ohio course requirements and would love your input and ideas about how best to meet these needs with your children. I've created a "would you rather" style scheduling survey to help us make more informed decisions about our school calendar and daily schedule. This survey is open to anyone and I expect it will take 5 - 10 minutes to complete. Your insights are both welcome and greatly appreciated. **Responses are requested by Wednesday, March 2.**

Parent Communication & Outreach

Faculty have been calling home to discuss Progress Report grades with the family of any student who received a D or F on their Progress Reports. Anyone who has not yet received a call or has additional questions about their child's progress are encouraged to reach out to their teacher or our Dean of Curriculum and Assessment, Ms. Maria Ramella (mramella@stmdphs.org) with questions or to schedule a follow up.

Saturday School Starts Again Next Week

Saint Martin will host Saturday School the next two weekends. Saturday School is open to all students and is a great place to study or work through teacher feedback on a large paper or assignment. Any student on *Attendance or Academic Probation* is required to attend and will receive a reminder phone call the Thursday and Friday before. Dates and times for third quarter Saturday School are:

- February 26th from 8:30 to 10:30 AM
- March 5th from 8:30 to 11:30 AM

College Counseling Updates

COMPLETE YOUR FAFSA!

FAFSA must be completed to receive financial aid for college, and it is a graduation requirement. College Counselors are available to assist with FAFSA completion.

SERVE

Don't forget to return your Consent Form!

Convenient On-Site Health Care for Our Busy Students & Families

Metro Health Providers will be on site from 1:30-4:30pm on the following days:

- February 11, 18 May 9, 20, 27
- March 4, 21, 25
 June 3
- April 8, 22, 25

Please contact the school nurse or a member of the Counseling & Wellness Team to schedule an appointment.

As part of our Wellness Center, MetroHealth System's School Health Program will give students and families access to medical care from MetroHealth providers right at school, keeping our students healthy and in the classroom. Students must complete the consent form below to access MetroHealth services. See flyers for more details.

Flillable Consent Form

Details & Information

LEAD



Pepsi Stronger Together Gives Back to Students

Last Friday, Pepsi Stronger Together hosted a SURPRISE pep rally with celebrity guests Cleveland Cavaliers player Darius Garland, DJ ENVY, and Fat Joe! They gifted our Drumline & Performance teams with brand new equipment, uniforms, and a \$20,000 check for college scholarships for seniors. They are even sending our drumline to the HBCU Battle of Bands in Houston, TX!

CLICK HERE to watch the Pep Rally

Refer-A-Friend to Saint Martin!

Have a friend interested in attending Saint Martin? Invite them to an upcoming shadow day or open house event. Interested students and families may register on our website at saintmartincleveland.org/welcomehome.









